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Reminder: 

 
To put information and  
advertisements in The  

Thimbleful please contact the  
Capital Quilters Guild at: 

 
Information@capitalquilters.org   

 
Can you believe it is May already?  Not sure where 
the year has gone but it is going by way too fast. 
 
I haven't take many classes but the one last week 

was great.  It was the first Zoom class that I ever took and it was 
so easy. We talked with each other and shared just like a normal 
class.  We might look into more Zoom classes because we can have 
more people in the class and the cost to the guild would be less 
because there are no travel expenses.  There is another class this 
month and even though it is sewing with small pieces  I am excited 
about taking it.  That will be two classes both of which the quilt 
top can be finished in class.  Thank you Anna Norris for finding 
these teachers.  I really like taking a class that the project is fin-
ished and I don't have a UFO to add to the stack. 
 
We are not sure yet when the Temple will reopen but trust us 
we are  keeping on top of it.  I'm kind of hoping for the 
first meeting back to be in June.  It would be nice as the last meet-
ing for the old board and the first meeting for the new board.  The 
new president-elect and I have talked about having Zoom meetings 
if the Temple doesn't open soon.  
  
We are a guild moving forward in a lot of different ways.  Even 
with all the issues this last year you  guys have done wonders with 
your generosity.  All the quilts, walker bags, hats, Christmas 
stockings, and much more that have been donated.  Quilt Show 
2021 and Boutique that brought many people out for the first 
time to interact with other quilters or just to look at the beautiful 
quilts. 
 
We have so much to look forward to ….more classes....Block 
Party....Holiday Block...Secret Sew-ciety....Bees meeting 
again….Quilt Show 2022.  It is going to be a great year.   
 
The Capital Quilters Guild year starts July 1st.  Remember to 
join again so that you can be part of all the fun and activities! 
 
Alma Mellish 
President 
Capital Quilters Guild 
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  Membership 

 from your Membership team!   

 

Hello from your Membership co-chairs!  It's getting to be that time again - yes, time to renew your membership.  Our 

new Guild year startson July 1, and after the restrictions of this past year, we know that everyone is looking forward to 

getting together as a group again. 

 

You'll find the updated membership form in this newsletter (and as a file on the Guild Facebook page).  You'll notice 

a couple of new things on this form.  First, we're asking for the month and date of your birth.  We'd like to celebrate 

with you in the coming year, and we can't do that unless we know. We don't need to know the year -that's your  

secret! 

 

Also, it would be helpful to the folks receiving these membership forms if you would circle the membership type you 

qualify for.  We don't want to assume that you qualify for a senior rate and that the rest of the check covers a directo-

ry or a donation to the guild!  Of course, please feel free to request a directory, or make a donation! As a non-profit 

organization, donations to the guild are tax deductible. 

 

We are looking forward to the upcoming guild year with lots of hope, piles of comfort quilts and a renewed dedica-

tion to our artform.  We hope you'll join us!  

 

Nancy Honeycutt & Debby Femia 

Membership co-chairs  
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Teacher and Workshop News  

Thanks to Linda and Carl Sullivan from Colourwerx for a fabulous workshop! On April 24th, 

fourteen guild members participated in the Wonky Piecing and Applique Class. The class was taught via zoom and 
many people were able to almost complete the project in class. Here are just a few of the great projects that were 
made. Be sure to check put the Album on Facebook to see more of them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING WORKSHOP OPPORTUNITIES 

May 15th from 9am – 3pm via Zoom 

Kellie Willey of Little Quilt Creations 
Ever wonder how to make a miniature quilt and how to deal with all those tiny seams? 
Join us in creating a miniature quilt called Little FourPpatch. You will create little 4-patch 
blocks that measure 1” finished. The pattern is also a great use for all those cute little 
novelty prints that you just couldn’t pass up. The class will be taught via zoom which 
means you can do all this from the comfort of your home without having to lug your  
sewing supplies. 
 
CQG Member Class Fee: $25 (fee does not include pattern that will be purchased from 
the teacher; $8 for digital copy or $12 for printed copy) 
Please see the attached flyer to register. Registration will close on Friday, May 7th. 
 

 

May 23-24 from 3pm-6pm each day 

All Star Virtual Sampler Platter from Global Quilt Connection  See Page 7 for more information. 

Traditionally in the summer months, we have a guild meeting where we have several people demoing something 
quilt related and as members, we rotate stations. Now imagine doing the same thing from the comfort of your 
home with 18 teachers from all over the world! In short: 

18 All-Star Teachers 
15 minute demos 
Wide variety of Techniques 
Something to please everyone! 
PDF that includes written instructions to go along with each teacher’s demonstration 
Tips for making the most of live zoom workshops.  

CQG Member Class Fee: FREE (sponsored by the CQG for its members) 

Come in and out of the zoom meeting as you would like. Please see the attached flyer for more information includ-
ing a list of the teachers and what they will be teaching!  



Spring 2021 Virtual Workshop 
 
General Workshop Information: 
\The cost for workshops for guild members is listed with the class description below. ***Plus any addi-
tional class fees that may apply to a particular class. 
 
This Virtual Workshop will be capped at 24 people and registration is first come, first served so be sure to get 
your registration form and check mailed promptly when the form becomes available to insure your spot in a 
class! 
 
Refund Policy: Full refund will be made if requested 30 days prior to the workshop. Without 30 days notice, 
you will only receive a full refund if space can be filled from the waiting list. If not, you will receive a credit for a 
future workshop. 
 
Specific details, supply lists, etc will be provided to each student upon registration. 

 

Teacher and Workshop for May 2021: 
 

Little Four Patch  

Kellie Willey – Little Quilt Creations 
www.littlequiltcreations.com 

 
Saturday, May 15, 2021 9:00am – 3:00pm  
CQG Member Class Fee: $25 (fee does not  
include pattern that will be purchased from the teacher; 
$8 for digital copy or $12 for printed copy) 
 
Create little 4-patch blocks that measure 1 inch 
 finished! Great use for all those cute little novelty prints 
that you just couldn't pass up. Pattern  
requires using very small-scale prints that are less than  
1" diameter. 
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Capital Quilters Guild- VIRTUAL Workshop Registration SPRING 2021 

 
Name_______________________________________________________ 
 
Phone_______________________________________________________ 
 
Address______________________________________________________ 
 
Email_(REQUIRED FOR ZOOM) ____________________________________ 
 
CQG Member fee:  

$25 for Little Four Patch. 

Teacher:                     Class:                             ____ Date:            ____  Amt:  Cash/Ck#/Chg 
 
 
Kellie Willey   -    Little Four Patch     ____May 15, 2021 9am -3pm______   $25_ ____ 
 
 
CLASS SIZE LIMITED TO 24 students; first come, first serve                Total:__________________                              

*************************************************************************************************************
* 

Payment: Due when you sign up.  
Make your check payable to : Capital Quilters Guild 
 
Mail your check and registration form to:   
               

Anna Norris 
  10521 Crisp Drive 
  Raleigh, NC 27614 
 
Location: Via Zoom. (Link will be provided about 1 week before the class) 
Refund Policy: Full refund will be made if requested 30 days prior to the workshop. Without 30 
days notice, you will only receive a refund if space can be filled from the waiting list. If not, you will 

Comfort Quilt News 

Drop off your Comfort Quilts Saturday, May 23!  Kits available! 

Where:  Highland United Methodist Church 

 1901 Ridge Road, Raleigh  

When: Saturday, May 23, 2-4 PM 

Other news: 

Vickie Peoples wrote on Facebook: 

“Hi Ladies, SAFEchild here. Just delivered 15 quilts to InterAct. Our connection there informed me that they just had 

several new families with babies and toddlers welcomed in the last few weeks. They were excited to accept our 

quilts. Another great day for Capital Quilters Guild! “   
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2022 Raffle Quilt Update 
 

The 2022 Raffle Quilt is well underway. In April, Darlene Silverman and Anna Norris distributed over 80 kits to guild 

members. Each kit contained 4 blocks that needed to be paper pieced.  

 

We want to thank the following people for helping to make those blocks: Nancy Honeycutt, Joni Amerson, Carole 

Kinnamont, Ann O’Brien, Nora Bailey, Sue Ann Jatko, Lois McCoy, Ann Gavin, Marie Grasso, Alma Mellish, Tiffany 

Harwood, Candy Joehrendt, Christine Haarvik Taylor, Jan Chvatal, Lanakila Alexander, Ginny Esch, Sheryl Lukas,  

Debby Femia, Irene Thomas, Lori Adington, Doris Knoy, Anne Bowman, Darlene Silverman and Anna Norris. Also, a 

big thank you to all those who volunteered after we ran out of kits.  

 

Darlene and Anna will use the month of May to complete the quilt top and send it to a quilter. Be sure to check 

Facebook for any updates regarding the name of the quilt and when raffle tickets will be available to our members to sell.  

 

 EQ rendition of the quilt and the fabric chosen to use in the quilt.  
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  Quilt Show Ribbon Correction 
 
The Jane Hall Hand Quilting Award was actually awarded by Jane Hall to Kim Zebrowski’s quilt “Bamboo 
Garden”, rather than to her “State Seal of NC”.  At the end of her decision process, Jane debated between 
these two lovely quilts, but in the end she chose the one that also had the beautiful sashiko stitching.  It 
was my fault that somehow it was not accurately recorded and I am very sorry.   
 
Per our own Jane Hall, "the hand quilted quilts had excellent hand quilting, even stitches, good control of 
tension, design effect of the quilting stitches. But the Sashiko quilt had the added element of superb sashi-
ko stitching, which in my opinion can be even more difficult to control uniformly. And it IS a form of hand 
quilting. The Sashiko quilt also laid flatter, which may be a function of the batting, but makes it even more 
appealing.” 
 
Darlene Silverman 
Judging Room co-chair  
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Email your ad to Vera Beers at infor information@capitalquilters.org  
and mail a check payable to  
Capital Quilters Guild.  
  
Capital Quilters Guild 
PO Box 20331 
Raleigh, NC  27619 
 

Ads are due on Guild  
Meeting Night for the next month’s issue. 
 
$5—Classified 
$5—Business Card   
$10—Quarter Page 
$20—Half Page 

 

To place an ad in the Newsletter: 

 

 

 

 

 

As the Sunshine and Shadows Chairperson, I will send out cards as needed to Guild members 

on behalf of the entire Guild.  These cards are to express congratulations, get well  

wishes or condolences.  Please contact me, Carol Swanson/Sunshine & Shadows, at: 

 

information@capitalquilters.org 

 



2020-2021 Guild Leadership 

Board Members  

President:  Alma Mellish 

Vice President:  Sandy Wilson 

Secretary:  Karen Wahle 

Treasurer:  Betsy Proctor-Roose 

Charity & Community Outreach:  Roberta  

Miller-Haraway & Ginny Nugent 

Communications:  Vera Beers 

Fundraising:  Anna Norris 

Membership:  Debby Femia & Nancy Honeycutt 

Teachers & Workshops:   

Member at Large1:  Diana Jones  

Member at Large 2:  Marie Grasso 

 

 

Committee Members  

Bee Keeper:  Maria Kleinman 

Block Party:  Anne Allen, Beth Van Vooren & Joni Amerson 

Holiday Blocks:  Cathy Erickson & Ina Stringfellow 

Hostesses:  Katie Greenwood & Cathy Kirk 

Library:  Sherill Boyce & Wendy Ann Smith 

Quilts for Kids:  Kate Pearson & Maria Wall 

Quilts on Wheels:   Sue Hatch 

SAFEchild:  Vickie Peoples and Tiffany Howard 

Secret Sew-ciety:  

Social:  Sue Dressler 

Sunshine & Shadows:  Carol Swanson 

Quilt Show:  Sue Ann Jatko 

 

To contact us, email:  information@capitalquilters.org 
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ELECTIONS: 

The following is the slate of persons who have agreed to have their names submitted for consideration by 

the Guild for the prospective “Board”  positions shown beginning July 1, 2021, if approved by the Guild 

Members.  If there is anyone that you would like to nominate please add the name to your ballot. To vote 

just email information@capitalquilters.org a simple Yes or No with your name so we know it is coming 

from a paid member. Membership must be in by 5/8/21.  Vote for the new board by the end of May or 

sooner. 

 

President - Anna Norris 

Secretary - Marsha Tolley 

Treasurer - Carolyn Wigmore 

Membership - Betsy Proctor Roose 

Communications - Lisa McLaughlin 

Teacher & Workshop Coordinator - Ann O’Brien 

Fundraising Chair - Irene Thomas 

Member-at-Large - Cindy Prow 


